
Letter of Appreciation From Pamela Sue LaFontane: 
(Edited) 
 
Garrett & Bonnie Moore, Rick & Kathy Eckhardt, Will & Cecilia McFarlin, 
Ken & Linda Leifert, John Dix, Dick & Nancy Winslow, Larry & Leila 
Hootman, Obie Chambers, Bob & Rose Carlson, Jim & Gerry Peek, Liz 
and Dawn Starr, Merilou Miller, Mike Konkel, Ted & Mary Rybak, Jim & 
Andrea Edwards, Anita & Mike Rakestraw, Bob & Geneva Weaver, Al & 
Paula Cramer, Robert & Debbie Proett, and Hank Miller: 
 
I'm sure I'm forgetting to include some folks who I met, and who made the 
2015 Geodetic Survey Squadron Reunion so special for my father, Chuck 
Finley... and for those of us in his family who were able to attend!  We 
thank you all!  It was a pleasure to meet you and to get to know you over 
the weekend.  What a great group of geodetic friends and family! :) 
 
With the help of Rick Eckhardt, I was able to upload the pics I took during 
the reunion weekend.  Thank you, Rick, for building the site! Merilou, Rick, 
and others have posted lots of great reunion pics at this "1381st GSS 
Photo Share" Shutterfly website --> https://1381stgss.shutterfly.com/ 
 
Hopefully, you all can get access and take a look!  If you have pics to 
upload, you just have to create a Shutterfly account in order to get 
permission (i.e. see the option) to upload pictures. 
 
Dad and I were able to get together with another GSS vet tonight... Chuck 
Whalen, and his wife, Paty.  I'm attaching a photo here! :)  Chuck2 was 
able to locate my father, Chuck1, thanks to the contact information he 
found on the GSS website!!!  They were great friends back in their Orlando 
and Panama/ Caribbean days... and remain great friends to this day!  We 
had a wonderful mini-reunion tonight and shared lots of photos... of the 
2015 GSS Reunion... as well as photos from past adventures to include 
many stations where they were measuring gravity and establishing survey 
controls around the world! 
 
We are looking forward to our next opportunity to see you all... wherever 
that may be.  Please let us know if you are ever in the DC area.  As 



mentioned to some, we are great tour guides and would love to show you 
around! :) 
 
Take care, 
Pammy Sue LaFontaine 
(aka Chuck Finley's daughter) 
c: 571-449-0588 


